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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

Energy Division – ESP Registration, 4th Floor

505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT FINGERPRINT REQUIREMENT!

All Electric Service Provider (ESP) registrants must observe the following requirements pursuant to CPUC Decision 99-05-034, Ordering Paragraph 6, as quoted below.

Who should be fingerprinted?

ESPs are required to "provide to the Commission a full set of fingerprints [2 cards per person] of: (1) if a sole proprietorship, the registrant; (2) if a partnership, all general partners; (3) if a corporation, all corporate officers; or (4) if a limited liability company, all members, managers and officers.”

Pursuant to CPUC Decision 03-12-015, Finding of Fact 15, the fingerprinting requirements applicable to all ESPs not serving residential or small commercial customers may be limited to a designated corporate officer(s) approved by the Energy Division.

Who is qualified to provide fingerprint services?

“The fingerprints shall be performed by a law enforcement agency, or other person which is qualified to provide fingerprint services. A person shall be deemed qualified if he or she has completed a course of instruction in the taking of fingerprints from a law enforcement agency or a college or university. The ESP registrant shall also provide the name and address of the entity or person which  provided the fingerprint services, and the date on which the service was provided."  See item 21 on the registration application form.  If the fingerprints are not taken at a law enforcement agency, then we require a copy of the fingerprint taker’s certificate or diploma. 

What cards are acceptable?

Beginning January 1, 2000, ESPs are required to submit fingerprints on two fingerprint cards for each person fingerprinted. Both cards must be the FBI cards, FD-258. Fingerprint cards from other jurisdictions should not be used. 

Failure to provide fingerprints as required can result in suspension of the ESP registration number.  

Request additional fingerprint cards by phone at 415-703-3779, by Electronic mail to esp_registration@cpuc.ca.gov, or by US mail to the Energy Division – ESP Registration at the above address.  Specify the number of Fingerprint cards you need; remember, two per person.

